
TOWNSHIP OF VERONA 
COUNTY OF ESSEX, STATE OF NEW JERSEY 

 
RESOLUTION No. 2025-180 

 
A motion was made by Deputy Mayor McEvoy; seconded by Councilwoman 

McGrath that the following resolution be adopted: 
 

PROVIDING SUPPLEMENTAL FUNDING FOR THE EMERGENCY 
CONTRACT FOR REPAIRS ON THE SEWER SYSTEM BETWEEN 

DERWENT AVENUE AND THE PECKMAN RIVER 
 

WHEREAS, In October 2024 an emergency condition arose relating to the sanitary sewer 

system, specifically in the area of Derwent Avenue and the Peckman River; and 

WHEREAS, the initial emergency repair work was completed by Wind River 

Environmental; and 

WHEREAS, due to delays outside of the Townships control a portion of the repairs to 

resolve this emergent condition that impacts the public health and welfare were delayed until 

Spring 2025; and 

WHEREAS, in the Spring 2025 additional emergency repairs to manholes between 

Derwent Avenue and the Peckman River were completed by FSC Leak Detection upon the 

Township Council’s approval of Resolution No. 2025-179; and 

WHEREAS, supplemental funding in the amount of $41,420 is needed for the supply and 

installation of pipage to the existing pipeline without disruption in service; 

WHEREAS, this expenditure shall be charged to Ordinance No. 2021-24 or any other 

account deemed appropriate by the Chief Financial Officer or her designee. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Township Council of the Township of 

Verona that the emergent condition as it relates to the sanitary sewer system between Derwent 

Avenue and the Peckman River is acknowledged and that the Administration is authorized to 

enter into contracts necessary to complete all repairs and address all public health concerns. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, any contracts shall be limited in duration to the nature of 
the emergency condition that impacts public health and welfare 

 
ROLL CALL: 
     AYES:       Holland, McGrath, Roman, McEvoy, Tamburro 
     NAYS: 
 
THIS IS TO CERTIFY THAT THE FOREGOING IS A TRUE AND EXACT COPY OF A 
RESOLUTION ADOPTED BY THE TOWNSHIP COUNCIL OF THE TOWNSHIP OF 
VERONA AT A REGULAR MEETING HELD ON AUGUST 4, 2025. 
 
 
 
 
JENNIFER KIERNAN, RMC, CMC 
MUNICIPAL CLERK 

 

 


